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RESOLUTION NO. 2018-________ 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE PIMA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, AUTHORIZING THE 

NAMING OF THE “THE WARDEN FAMILY SPLASH PAD” 

 

THE PIMA COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS FINDS: 

A. The Bert W. Martin/Warden Family Foundation has provided funding in the amount of 

$200,000 to assist the County with the construction of a new splash pad adjacent to the Drexel 

Heights Community Center and Manzanita Pool (the “Splash Pad”).  

B. The Splash Pad will promote the health and welfare of Pima County constituents, will be 

accessible by foot or bicycle by children in surrounding neighborhoods, and it will provide a 

recreational amenity to an underserved, stressed and lower income portion of the community. 

C. At its June 8, 2018 meeting, The Pima County Natural Resources, Parks and Recreation  

Commission approved the naming of “The Warden Family Splash Pad”. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, UPON MOTION DULY MADE, SECONDED AND CARRIED, BE IT RESOLVED: 

1. The new splash pad within Winston Reynolds Manzanita Park is hereby named as “The 

Warden Family Splash Pad”.  

2. The Director of the Natural Resources, Parks and Recreation Department is authorized 

and directed to take all actions necessary to give effect to this Resolution, including the 

installation of appropriate signage as necessary, updating maps and publications as appropriate, 

and advising the media and the community of the renaming and the reasons for this action. 

PASSED, ADOPTED AND APPROVED by the Pima County Board of Supervisors this ____ day of 

_______, 2018. 

 

 

________________________ 

Richard Elias, Chairman 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

________________________ 

Julie Castaneda, Clerk of the Board 


